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Next Meeting Of Council  
The next Ordinary Council Meeting will be held virtually on 15 July 
2020 beginning at 1.00pm. It will be open to the public via livestream. 
 
Want to ask a question? 
Question Time is your chance to ask about what Council is doing.  
 
Questions must be submitted at least 24 hours prior to the meeting to 
enable a thorough and informed response. 
Please send your questions directly to the Governance Officer  

l.harmer@basscoast.vic.gov.au 
 
All 142 pages of the draft minutes, and the you tube recording, of the 
June meeting, are available at 
https://www.basscoast.vic.gov.au/about-council/council-meetings 

 

 

mailto:l.harmer@basscoast.vic.gov.au
https://www.basscoast.vic.gov.au/about-council/council-meetings
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There are three places in Bass Coast at 

which testing is available: 

 

The Phillip Island Health Hub. 

Wonthaggi Hospital 

Wonthaggi Medical Centre 

 

more information at: 

www.dhhs.vic.gov.au/coronavirus 

https://www.covidbasscoasthealth.org.au 

 

COVID19 Symptoms include: 

Fever, chills or sweats 

Cough or sore throat 

Shortness of breath  

Runny Nose 

Loss of sense of taste or smell 

Runny nose 

Loss of sense of taste or smell 
         

It is normal to feel stressed and anxious 

during uncertain times. Sharing how you 

feel with someone can help. You can: 

 

¶ Contact your local GP and let them know 

you're mental health is not 100%. They 

will be able to provide you with an 

appropriate referral. 

¶ Visit the Department of Health website 

for information on what services are 

available. 

¶ Beyond Blue offer practical advice and 

resources. The Beyond Blue Support 

Service offers short term counselling and 

referrals by phone and webchat on 1300 

224 636. There's also a COVID-19 

Beyond Blue web page. 

¶ Lifeline offer tips, resources and advice 

as well as crisis and suicide support. You 

can phone them on 13 11 14 (24 hours / 

7 days), Text 0477 13 11 14 (6pm - 

midnight AEDT, 7 nights), or online chat 

through their website (7pm - midnight, 7 

nights). 

 
  

http://www.dhhs.vic.gov.au/coronavirus
https://www.dhhs.vic.gov.au/mental-health-resources-coronavirus-covid-19
https://www.beyondblue.org.au/
https://www.beyondblue.org.au/get-support/get-immediate-support
https://www.beyondblue.org.au/get-support/get-immediate-support
https://coronavirus.beyondblue.org.au/
https://coronavirus.beyondblue.org.au/
http://www.lifeline.org.au/crisis-chat
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Draft Annual Budget  

Submissions are invited to the Draft Budget 

2020/21 and can be made in writing by: 

emailing: basscoast@basscoast.vic.gov.au  

 

By mail, addressed to the Chief Executive 

Officer, Bass Coast Shire Council, PO Box 118, 

Wonthaggi, 3995. 

The consultation period will close at 5.00pm on 

Tuesday, 21 July 2020 and submissions will be 

heard from 11.00am on Wednesday, 29 July 

2020 at a Special Meeting of Council. 

The Final 2020/21 Budget will be presented at 

the Ordinary Council Meeting on Wednesday, 

19 August the outcomes of any submissions. 

Due to the current COVID-19 pandemic we will 

not be holding any face-to-face consultation 

sessions. There are still opportunities to ask 

questions online or over the phone: 

¶ Over the phone: Contact our Finance Team on 

1300 BCOAST (226 278) or (03) 5671 2211 

If you would like to have a paper copy of the 

draft Budget 2020/21 mailed to you please 

contact us on 1300 BCOAST      (226 278) or 

(03) 5671 2211. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Councillor Clare Le Serve  
Committees:  

The Chief Executive Officer 

Employment Matters Committee, 

Rural Engagement Group, Arts and 

Culture Advisory Committee, South 

East Australian Transport Study, 

Rural Councils Victoria, 

WGRLC Board Deputy Chair 

Bass Coast Events Advisory 

Committee                                   

Bass Coast Environmental Review 

Email:  

clare.leserve@basscoast.vic.gov.au 

Mobile:  

0448 083 286 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Councillor Bruce Kent  
Committees:  

Bass Coast Municipal Fire 

Management Committee,          

Phillip Island Aquatics Working 

Group,                                         

Bass Coast Community Road Safety 

Committee                                 

Bass Coast Municipal Emergency 

Management Planning Committee 

Email:  

bruce.kent@basscoast.vic.gov.au 

Mobile:  

0428 741 843 

 

mailto:basscoast@basscoast.vic.gov.au
mailto:clare.leserve@basscoast.vic.gov.au
tel:0448083286
mailto:bruce.kent@basscoast.vic.gov.au
tel:0428741843
https://www.basscoast.vic.gov.au/people/cr-bruce-kent
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           Councillor Geoff Ellis  
Deputy Mayor 

Committees:  
Access & Inclusion Advisory Committee, 
Bass Coast South Gippsland Reconciliation 
Committee  
 South Coast Inclusion Network (SCIN) 
 

Email:  
wpwbcge@gmail.com 

Mobile:  
0428 840 868 
0403917746  
 

          Geoff Ellis 

As a councillor I speak with a lot of people and 

the most common questions across our 

community right now are about COVID19.  

 

What has struck me most is that people around 

here are not so much concerned about the 

impact on themselves, but how our neighbours, 

friends, families and local businesses are going. 

And how to help. 

 

We have to take all the restrictions seriously. 

Very seriously.  

 

I guess the best advice is stay safe and follow 

the protocols, especially wash your hands and 

keep your distance. Get tested if there is any 

doubt.  

 

Then, as we always do when times get tough, 

keep in touch with the neighbours, support local 

business and make it easy for the authorities to 

do their duty to the general community. 

 

One positive of the changes is the number of 

meetings that are now held on-line as people get 

comfortable with the technology. Many of us 

are benefitting from working from home.  

 

Up in the hills they tell me they’re having a 

pretty good year, but they still have to catch up 

after all the bad ones.                                   

Weed management continues to alarm many 

diligent farmers and they tell me that the 

Regional Weeds Task Force seems to be fairly 

silent on any prosecutions. DELWP have a 

long-term view that education gets better results 

than enforcement. 

 

Since a homeless person died in the Corinella 

Foreshore reserve two years ago dismay grows 

at the number of homeless people amongst us. I 

know Council is working hard behind the 

scenes and since I chaired a Housing Matters 

forum earlier this year a community group has 

formed to direct concerns into actions and 

outcomes. 

 

As well as long-term advocacy for increased 

public housing this group will soon start 

fundraising to purchase a house that can be 

managed by an appropriate agency to provide 

short term emergency accommodation in the 

Shire. 

 
So that’s a slice of what people have told me 

matters. It’s great to see our community 

working together. Thanks for sharing and I hope 

you watch our next Council meeting, 
Wednesday the 15th at 1pm on a 

computer near you! 

 

tel:0428840868
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Bass Coast Shire Council has received $1.2 

million in grant funding from Sport and 

Recreation Victoria (SRV), to deliver two 

important and exciting recreation projects. 

Both the Guide Park Redevelopment Project 

and the Dalyston Netball Court and Change 

Pavilion Project have been planned over the 

past year and will now begin, thanks to this 

funding boost. 

The great news comes on the back of a 

significant focus by Council, to deliver 

recreation projects over the past 18 months, 

including skate parks, stadiums, netball courts, 

pavilions and tennis court developments. 

The $1.4 million Guide Park Redevelopment 

Project, which will be equally funded by SRV 

and Council, will create the Shire’s first 

regional playspace, that is accessible and caters 

for all. The Project will see the removal of the 

existing playground, with it being replaced by 

new play and exercise equipment, a sensory 

garden, feature play pieces and better pathways, 

roadways and parking which will cater to the 

many more people who will use the facility. 

The design draws upon the Shire’s coal mining 

history and amazing natural environment. It is 

expected for the Project to commence in early 

2021 and have it open to the community later 

that year. 

The Dalyston Netball Court and Change 

Pavilion Project will receive a $500,000 grant 

from SRV as part of their Female Friendly 

Facilities Program. The new pavilion will 

include player and umpires’ amenities, change 

rooms, office and social space, and storage. 

This is part of a larger $1.3 million Project, that 

will provide two new compliant netball courts, 

lighting and new public toilets for the Dalyston 

Recreation Reserve. 

Bass Coast Mayor, Cr Brett Tessari, said it was 

very exciting to see these projects come to 

fruition and thanked the State Government and 

the community for their support. 

“We’re currently in a very challenging time so 

it’s great to be able to announce such positive 

news for our community. These projects will 

make such a big impact,” Cr Tessari said. 

“I would like to thank the State Government for 

their support and also the volunteers from the 

Dalyston Football Netball Club and the 

Dalyston Recreation Reserve who have worked 

with us over the past twelve months to see this 

project come to fruition.” 

“I also thank the wider community who we 

engaged with and who provided feedback that 

has helped us to develop the concept design for 

Guide Park back in 2019. It will be fantastic to 

see this project constructed for our whole Shire 

and Wonthaggi.” 

For more information on these Projects, contact 

Council’s Community, Recreation and Culture 

Team on 1300 BCOAST (226 278) or (03) 5671 

2211. 

 

 

 

 

       Cr Geoff Ellis, Cr Clare Le Serve, Cr Bruce Kent 
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We acknowledge Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people 
as the first Australians. We recognise that Bass Coast is situated 
on the lands of the Bunurong, Boon-wurrung members of the 
Kulin Nation. We offer our respect to their Elders and through 
them all Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people. 
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